
To Prof. Kosta Boshnakov 
President of John Atanasoff Society of 
Automatics and Informatics and the 
participants in the International 
Conference “Automatics and Informatics 
2021” 
 
 

 

Dear Professor Boshnakov, 

Dear members of the Society of Automatics and Informatics, 

Dear participants in the Conference, 

It is my honor and pleasure to congratulate you on the occasion of the 

International Scientific Conference "Automatics and Informatics 2021" 

and your upcoming professional holiday - the Day of specialists in 

computer engineering , information technologies and automation - 4th 

October. 

For more than five decades, the conference has been a significant event 

for the industry, bringing together leading minds, professionals and 

promising young scientists from a wide range of fields related to 

automation and informatics. I believe that the scientific papers 

presented this year have the potential to expand the boundaries of 

knowledge in the field of computer science and to direct you to 

innovative solutions to current problems. 

Bulgaria has established traditions, qualified specialists and high 

potential in automation, informatics, robotics and artificial intelligence. I 

congratulate the members of the Union of Automation and Informatics 

"John Atanasoff" for their contribution to the development of modern 

Bulgarian science, which not only follows the course of world science. 



It often overtakes even leading countries with bold new solutions. The 

rapid growth of the sector and the excellent achievements of our young 

researchers are largely due to you and your support. On experience and 

tradition, upgraded with innovation. 

I wish all participants in the International Scientific Conference 

"Automatics and Informatics 2021" fruitful work and new scientific 

achievements! 

September 30, 2021 

 

Rumen Radev 

PRESIDENT OF THE REPUBLIC OF BULGARIA 


